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30 October 2023 
 

Te Tupu Ngātahi 
Supporting Growth 
PO Box 105218 
Auckland 1143 
Attention: Liam Winter 

Dear Mr Winter 
 

Request for further information in accordance with section 92 of the Resource Management 
Act 1991: Takaanini Level Crossings Notice of Requirement – Auckland Transport 

 
Notices of Requirement: given by Auckland Transport for the Takaanini Level Crossing Project, which is 
comprised of two Notices of Requirement: 

 
 Notice of Requirement 1 The construction, operation, maintenance and upgrade of transport 

infrastructure on and around Spartan Road, Manuia Road, 
Manuroa Road and Taka Street which includes: 
 
• the closure of the existing level crossings at Spartan Road, 
Manuroa Road and Taka Street,  
• new bridges with general traffic lanes and walking and cycling 
facilities across the NIMT railway line at Manuia Road and Taka 
Street,  
• new bridges with walking and cycling facilities across the NIMT 
railway line at Spartan Road and Manuroa Road,  
• all associated works 

 Notice of Requirement 2 The construction, operation, maintenance and upgrade of transport 
infrastructure within the Walters Road area of Takaanini which 
includes the closure of the existing level crossing at Walters Road, 
a new bridge with general traffic lanes and walking and cycling 
facilities across the NIMT railway line at Walters Road as well as 
local road connections and all associated works 

 
I am writing with respect to the notices of requirement described above. 

 

After completing a preliminary assessment of the notices of requirement documents, it is considered 
that further information is required to enable an adequate analysis of the proposal, its effects on the 
environment and the way in which any adverse effects on the environment may be mitigated. 

 
Under section 92 of the Resource Management Act 1991, I request the further information set out in 
Attachment 1. The information requested in Attachment 1 will enable the Council to undertake a full 
and proper assessment of the notices of requirement and provide a recommendation on them. 
 

You must provide this information within 15 working days (i.e.: before Monday 20 November 2023). 
If you are unable to provide the information within 15 working days, then please contact me so that 
an alternative timeframe can be mutually agreed.  In accordance with the Resource Management 
Act 1991, processing of your notices of requirement will remain on hold until the indicated date, 
pending your response to this request. 
 

If you do not respond within 15 working days, refuse to provide the information or do not meet an 
agreed alternative timeframe between the council and yourself, this application must be publicly 
notified as required by section 95C of the Resource Management Act 1991. It is noted that the 
Requiring Authority, Auckland Transport, has requested public notification of the Notices of 
Requirement.  
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If you have any queries regarding the above, please contact me (email 
joy.lanauze@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz) 
 

Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Joy LaNauze 
Senior Planner, Central South Planning Team, 
Plans and Places 
Phone: 021 584 213 
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